
2085 Maple Bay Road, Duncan, B.C. V9L 5L9  

Phone: 250-746-6831   /  Fax: 250-748-5363 

Email:  ed123a@shaw.ca 

Website: www.stedwardsduncan.com     

 

OFFICE HOURS  
 

Tuesday to Friday        8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
 
 
Parish Pastoral Council Chair,: Carol deBruin      
  250-746-4019/  Email:  cdebruin@shaw.ca 
 
Secretary:      Sherriden Clements   
 
Children’s Faith Formation: Gloria Ganter 
    
Bookkeeper:        Jackie Brimacombe  
 
 

Queen of Angels Roman Catholic School Principal:  
         Kathy Korman   250-746-5919 

MASS TIMES 

- S T .  E D W A R D ’ S  C H U R C H -  
 

Saturday  Reconciliation      3:30-4:30 p.m.  

      (or by appointment) 

                                        Mass      5:00 p.m. 
 

Sunday     Reconciliation   9:00-9:30 a.m.  

     (or by appointment) 

       Mass               10:00 a.m. 
 

Tuesday   Adoration, Benediction, Rosary  5:00 p.m. 

       Mass            6:30 p.m. 
Friday      Adoration/Rosary/Evening Vigil Prayer  

                                                     3:00 p.m.        
 

- S T .  C L A R E ’ S  M O N A S T E R Y -  
2359 Calais Road, Duncan 

Tuesday to Friday    

       Mass                      9:00 a.m. 
 

- S U N R I D G E  P L A C E -  
361 Bundock Avenue, Duncan 

Friday      Mass                 11:00 a.m. 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

St. Edward’s Parish  
Mission Statement 

We, the people of St. Edward’s reaffirm our be-

lief that we are children of God,  created in love, 

diverse and unique.  We believe that through our 

common Bap!sm, and by the power of the Holy 

Spirit, we are called to be Christ for one another 

and to foster unity with all peoples.  We accept 

the challenges of living according to Gospel Val-

ues, and to invite all sisters and brothers to 

share this journey with us. 

 Pastor:  F A T H E R  L U Y E N  D A U ,  C.S.s.R.   

E m a i l :   l d a u 2 0 0 6 @ g m a i l . c o m  

Emergency Only:   250-466-4063 
March 11th/12th, 2017 

 

Welcome Deacon Paul  Murphy 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

- LENTEN PARISH MISSION - 

at 
St. Edward’s Parish, 2085 Maple Bay Road, Duncan, B.C. 

 

“Come and See, Come and Listen,  

Come and Accept The Bountiful Mercy of Jesus” 

Theme:  Finding God’s Mercy in Our Hearts 
 

March 12
th

 –   3:00 p.m.    “Forgiveness and Mercy” 

March 13
th

 –   7:00 p.m.    “Building Bridges to Mercy” 

March 14
th

 – 11:00 a.m.    Mass and Mission                                                    

                 “Releasing to Mercy” 

  -    2:00 p.m.     Holy Hour and ReflecCon 

                     -    6:30 p.m.     ReconciliaCon Service and  

           Individual OpportuniCes to receive  

           the Sacrament of  ReconciliaCon 

(7 priests will be available for Reconcilia!on) 
 

Deacon Paul is a Permanent Deacon serving the Diocese of Kam-

loops, in the Parishes of St. James, Vernon and Our Lady of the 

Valley, Coldstream. 

Deacon Paul is married and has 5 children.   

Sunday, March 12th to Tuesday, March 14th 

 “Jesus invites each of us into a deep rela�onship of love 

with Him so that He may change and transfigure our 

lives and hearts.  Let’s accept this invita�on each day so 

we may learn more Christ-like lives of love and service.” 



Pray, Read, Discuss for This  Week 
Genesis 12: 1-4;  2 Timothy 1: 8b-10;    Matthew 7: 1-9 

A message from Fr. Luyen 

My sisters and brothers in Christ, 

This Sunday’s Gospel (the second week of Lent) is about the transfigura2on of Jesus before 

His apostles.  God the Father reminded the apostles, “This is my beloved Son whom I am 

well pleased; listen to Him.” These words iden2fy who Jesus is and endorses His redemp2ve 

mission here on earth.  
 

As you may know, before Jesus and His apostles went up the mountain, Jesus announced to 

the disciples His impending suffering on the cross and the need of its fulfillment for the sal-

va2on of the world. But somehow, the disciples s2ll don’t want to listen to it. As such, God 

reminded them of what the transfigura2on is all about, that is, it is not so much on seeing 

the transfigured Jesus but listening to Him.  
 

To listen to Jesus is to hear what He says and to iden2fy with Him fully. This means that we 

have to put our lives in Jesus’ perspec2ve, not our own. Most o<en, we think that we are listening to God but actual-

ly we are just listening to ourselves, projec2ng our life, our desires and fears instead of our trust and faith in God. 
 

It is said that true listening requires a response from the listener, paying a?en2on to what is said, recognizing its 

meaning, and making it part of the person’s life.  This means that to listen is not just to hear Jesus’ words, it also 

means to understand in our hearts;  it is not just to receive His message but also to carry it out in our lives. As such, 

to listen to Jesus is to iden2fy our lives with Christ, living it according to His example. It is to see things around us ac-

cording to His lens not our own.  
 

When we see our lives in the light of Christ, we begin not to see the pains and challenges of this life as a burden or as 

an inconvenience but as an avenue for growth and transforma2on in our lives.  Life’s trials and difficul2es become 

not heavy for us to carry anymore because we have the power to carry them out.  And the power comes from Jesus, 

the beloved Son of God, who loves us so much that He gave up His life for us. If we are able to listen to Him intently 

in our life, each of us can experience the transfigura2on He had on the mountain.  
 

This weekend, St. Edward’s Parish begins it’s Lenten Mission, led by Deacon Paul Murphy. Let us open our hearts and 

minds during the three days of this Mission and listen to Jesus in our lives more intently and embrace the transfor-

ma2on that He is offering us. Let the grace of Christ bring change and transforma2on in our lives so that we will be 

conformed in Him. Please make 2me to a?end these three important days of the Mission and celebrate the Sacra-

ment of Reconcilia2on on Tuesday evening, the last day of the Mission at which 7 priests will be available for Confes-

sion. 
 

Also, in the foyer as you enter into the Church today, you will see that all the doors and baseboards have been paint-

ed a very a?rac2ve colour.  Thanks to Carlo Stocco, our maintenance chairperson, who spends a lot of 2me caring for 

this Parish complex.  The newly painted doors should remind us about today’s Gospel, to transform our lives in  

Christ during this Holy Lenten Season.  
 

Last but not least, this Sunday during Mass five candidates will be presented to the community during the Rite of 

Welcome.  These five candidates will join the Catholic Church in full-communion through the Sacrament of Confirma-

2on. Please keep them in your prayers.  
 

In Christ’s love, 

  

 
 

 

Your brother priest, 

Fr. Luyen, CSsR 

“The transfiguration brings together the law, the prophets  

and the saving act of Christ .” 

 



Sat 
 

Mar
11th 

4:15 p.m. 
5:00 p.m. 

Rosary before Mass at St. Edward’s  
Mass at St. Edward’s—For all the people 

Sun Mar
12th 

9:15 a.m. 
10:00 a.m. 

 
 

3:00 p.m. 

Rosary before Mass at St. Edward’s 
Mass at St. Edward’s– Frank Seifert+  
The Holy Family Committee will serve coffee after      
Mass today. 
Parish Mission at St. Edward’s - 
       “Forgiveness and Mercy”   
        Refreshments served after the Mission today 

Mon Mar 
13th 

 
6:00 p.m. 
7:00 p.m. 

PARISH OFFICE CLOSED 
Eucharist 
Parish Mission at St. Edward’s- 
        “Building Bridges to Mercy” 
        Refreshments served after the Mission today 

Tues Mar 
14th 

8:10 a.m. 
9:00 a.m. 

11:00 a.m. 
 
 

2:00 p.m. 
5:00 p.m. 
6:30 p.m. 

Morning Prayer at St. Clare’s   
Mass at St. Clare’s — Marie Bundon+  
Mass and Mission at St. Edward’s-Kathleen Jack+ 
     “Releasing to Mercy” 
       Refreshments served after the Mission today 
Holy Hour and Reflection 
Adoration, Benediction & Rosary   Cancelled 
Reconciliation Service and Individual Confession 
        Refreshments served after the Mission today 

Wed Mar 
15th 

8:10 a.m. 
9:00 a.m. 
2:30 p.m. 
7:30 p.m. 

Morning Prayer at St. Clare’s   
Mass at St. Clare’s— Otto Plominsky+ 
Pastoral Care Outreach Meeting in conference room 
K. of C. General Meeting 

Thurs Mar
16th 

8:10 a.m. 
9:00 a.m. 
7:00 p.m. 

Morning Prayer at St. Clare’s   
Mass at St. Clare’s– Marie Patterson  
Choir Practice 

Fri Mar
17th 

8:10 a.m. 
9:00 a.m. 

11:00  a.m. 

3:00 p.m. 
7:00 p.m. 

Morning Prayer at St. Clare’s   
Mass at St. Clare’s—June Goode+ 
Mass at Sunridge—Ed Sweerts+ 
Adoration/Confession/Rosary/Evening Vigil Prayer    
Stations of the Cross 

Sat 
 

Mar
18th 

4:15 p.m. 
5:00 p.m. 

Rosary before Mass at St. Edward’s  
Mass at St. Edward’s—For all the people 

Sun Mar
19th 

9:15 a.m. 
10:00 a.m. 

 
 
 

Rosary before Mass at St. Edward’s 
Mass at St. Edward’s– Dr. Roland Martine+  
The Filippino Group will supply refreshments after 
Mass today. 
 

    

Scott	Wright	

Paul	Boray	

Ann	Waugh	

Justin	Moore	

Arlene	Laughren	

Tom	Phillipson	

Tony	Aquino	

Ashley	Pi�ko	

Margaret	Fay	

Terry	Thorpe	

Jan	Tokorcheck	

Riet	Heemskerk	

Naomi	Prodahl	

Win	Finnie	

Maurice	Foucher	

Nick	Nikel	

Victoria	Robinson	

Kay	Walls	

Ray	Marquis	

Tess	Nessman	

	

Anne	Welch	

Fred	Kelly	

Thomas	Kay	

Steve	Barkanyi	

Annetta	Anderson	

Janine		Lauzon	

Kirby	Flegel	

Brenda	Whelan	

Paulette	Nelson	

Jan	Spencer	

Tim	Cech	

Dale	Stelter	

Chris	Bar�ield	

Nicole	Forest-Klein	

Evert	Jones	

Terry	Wlodarcyzk	

Marie	Patterson	

Anne	Hoek	

Bob	Rutledge	

Emiko	Nicol	

Ray	Herle	

Bob	Benson	

Tschi	Fellmann	

Eileen	Martin	

David	Russell	

Terry	Christofferson	

Steven	Christofferson	

Yvonne	Gill	

Kim	Gunn	

David	McMahon	

Susan	Ferguson	

Laurence	Vander	Peet	

Maria	Angelina	Moniz	

Rick	Zuback	

Ken	McKinnon	

Frank	Laszczyk	

Bob	Goehring	

Claude	Marquis	

Robbie	Hall	

Hugh	Bennett	

John	McDonnell	

Jerome	&	Mary	Schumack	

	

Infant Baptism Preparation Fr. Luyen offers Baptism Prepara-
tion Classes for parents/guardians at 10:30 a.m. on the 3rd Sat-
urday of each month.  Dates of Baptism will be arranged at this 
meeting.  Please call Parish Office to register. 
 
 

 

Anointing of the Sick 

Formerly known as Last Rites or Extreme Unction, the Anointing 
of the Sick  is a ritual of healing, appropriate not only for physi-
cal, but also for mental and spiritual sickness. please call Fr. 
Luyen at the Parish Office. 
 
 

 

Pastoral Care Visits While in the Hospital Privacy legislation 
in BC prevents the release of information regarding hospital ad-
missions.  If you or someone you love are admitted to a hospital 
and would like a visit from Fr. Luyen or an Eucharistic Minister, 
please call your parish office to leave a message for Marilyn 
Klizs. 
 
 

RCIA— If you wish to become Catholic, this coming Fall the 
parish of St. Edward’s will offer a series of meetings called 
R.C.I.A. which means Rite of Christian initiation for Adults.  If 
you are interested in this journey proposed by the RCIA team we meet 
every Thursday at 7:00 p.m.  If you would like more information Fr. 
Luyen will be most happy to meet with you.  250-746-6831. 
 
 

FRANCISCAN FRIARS 

Fr. Michael and Fr. Joachim are available for sacramental confes-
sion or just to talk to a priest. If you are interested, please call 
them at 778-455-2501, or contact  

Fr. Joachim by email at joachim.ostermann@gmail.com 

 
 

Mass Honouring The Blessed Virgin Mary 
On the 1st Saturday of each month at 10:00 a.m. a special Mass 
is celebrated in honour of the Blessed Virgin Mary. Before Mass 
at 9:30 a.m. we begin with the Novena of Our Lady of Perpetual 
Help and the Holy Rosary.  During this Mass there is anointing of 
the Sick. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Please pray for the following  
              who are in special need of God’s healing. 

Next Week In Our Parish 

 

 

 

Report cards are done, Student-led conferences are finished, and 

we are off on Spring Break for two weeks.  School will be back in 

session on Monday, March 27th.  A huge thank you to the Knights 

of Columbus for helping the Parents' Auxiliary with pancakes and 

sausages on Shrove Tuesday.  We are all very grateful for the 

treat.   
 

One last thing - this was overheard in one of the classrooms:   

Teacher- Who is Louis Riel?     Student - Is he your father?   

Thanks for your support. 

Blessings, 

Kathy Korman, Principal 



 

 
 

 

Development and Peace, Caritas Canada    
“Women at the Heart of Change” 

 The Diocesan Council of Victoria is pleased to welcome our 

Solidarity Visitor, Marie Ange Noel from Hai2, represen2ng 

the organiza2on Fanm Deside.  This organiza2on has been a 

Development and Peace partner since 1999, working to 

strengthen women’s rights and promote gender equality.    

Marie Ange will give a presentaCon  

Church of Ascension Church Hall,  

887 Wembley Road, Parksville  

on Friday March 17th, from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.   

All are welcome.   

A light lunch will be available, and dona2ons to Develop-

ment and Peace will be welcomed.  Hai2 has suffered from a 

devasta2ng earthquake in 2010, and was further damaged 

by Hurricane Mathew in 2016.  The Diocese of Victoria re-

sponded by collec2ng over $341,000 in two emergency ap-

peals.  To learn more visit www.devp.org 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

This week, Development and Peace—Caritas Canada is tak-

ing you to Indonesia to meet Risya, a 22 year old Indonesian 

woman who has been blind since adolescence.  Thanks to a 

workshop in journalism offered by our partner the Associa-

2on of Independent Journalists (AJI), this courageous young 

woman started to use her blog to write about the discrimi-

na2on faced by women with disabili2es and to encourage 

these women to believe in their poten2al.  AJI has offered 

media workshops to 170 women and now they can make 

their voices heard! 
 

Remember in 2004, a tsunami hit the coastlines around the 

Indian Ocean, resul!ng in 300,000 vic!ms.  In collabora!on 

with its partners, Development and Peace provided emer-

gency relief, completed the construc!on of 3,500 permanent 

homes and related infrastructure and helped establish 26 

community organiza!ons. 
 

For those who receive their bulle�ns electronically,  

please find your copy of the Share Lent mini-magazine  

on a table in the Church foyer.  Thank You. 

Stewardship of  Treasure 
- January 2017 - 

Year to Date Budget Needed $ 21,075.00 

Year to Date Budget Collected $ 18,146.00 

 

 2017 Year to Date ShorSall  -$ 2,929.00 

Envelope Collec2ons  $11,944.00 

Loose Collec2ons   $ 1,227.00 

Direct Deposits   $ 4,975.00 

  Total     $18,146.00 

Monthly Budget Needed to Cover Expenses      $21,075.00 

DIOCESAN MEDALS 
 

On the occasion of the Cathedral’s 125th Anniversary year, the 

Diocese would like to honour various individuals from through-

out the Diocese for service to the local and/or Diocesan 

Church, the community and world.  Therefore, parishioners are 

invited to submit sugges2ons of recipients for such awards to 

our nomina2ng commi?ee no later than Thursday, March 30
th

, 

2017.  Sugges2ons should be accompanied by a personal bio of 

the nominee, indica2ng family, circumstance of origin and of 

connec2ons to Mission/Church/Community as well as specific 

examples of the nominee’s personifica2on of the mission of 

Christ—in the Church Community, in the Civic Community and 

the World.  There should also be one clear and concise reason 

why the nominator is advancing the name of the nominee.  

Award recipients must be 19 years of age or older, prac2cing 

Catholics who have rendered long standing service to the Cath-

olic Church in the Diocese of Victoria, lay members of the faith-

ful, and not on salary or having a contract posi2on with a local 

parish or the Diocese.  You may leave your nomina2ons in a 

sealed envelope a?en2on to 

“The Nomina2ng Commi?ee” at St. Edward’s the parish office. 

Thank you. 
 

SAVE THE DATE!  

Mark your calendars for August 24th-27th  
for the 5th annual Diocesan Family Conference on the shores 

of beau2ful Nanoose Bay! Last year 300+ people of all ages 

spent a glorious weekend together with their families relaxing 

on the beach, listening to amazing speakers, singing around 

the beach fire, playing and praying together. This year our 

speakers are Josh and Denise Grimard all the way from Bishop 

Gary's old parish in Telegraph Creek , BC where they serve as 

missionaries. Our theme this year is Our Mission: In the family, 

in the community, and the world. Special guest is Ryan Mitch-

ell, our youth's favourite missionary from Face 2 Face Minis-

tries!  

Call Marnie Wynans 250 723 3263 for more info.  

Registra2on will be open soon on the Diocesan website: 

rcdvictoria.org 
 

Thank you,  

Marnie Wynans 

 



 
Don Snelling, Grand KnightDon Snelling, Grand KnightDon Snelling, Grand KnightDon Snelling, Grand Knight    

St. Edward the Confessor Council 4253St. Edward the Confessor Council 4253St. Edward the Confessor Council 4253St. Edward the Confessor Council 4253    

We are happy to have registered a membership with the    

co—op.  Dividends are received once a year, depending on 

the amount of purchases. 
 

Please help raise money for our Church by giving the co-op 

membership #  86054 when you fill up. 
 

You may pick up your membership card at the Parish Office 

during office hours. 
 

Thanks, The Finance Commi?ee 

 
Peninsula Co-op Membership Card 

 

 

CATHOLIC WOMEN’S LEAGUE OF CANADA 

ST. EDWARD’S COUNCIL 

   President 
Leanne Forest 
250-597-4450 

Membership 
Francine Tournier 
250-748-9831        

 

 

    CWL Spring Tea and Fashion Show will be held this year  

 on Sunday, June 4th at the Church Hall.     
 

RITE OF WELCOME 
 

 

 

 

Please pray for the following candidates. This Sunday during 

Mass we will celebrate the Rite of Welcome with them. 
 Sandra Evelynn Alldritt 

Linda Mary DeWitt 
James Douglas Charles Shaw 

Michael Victor Nunn 
    

These people are seeking recep2on into full communion of the 

Catholic Church through the Sacrament of Confirma2on during 

the Easter Vigil.   

 

 

 

Saturday, March 18
th

— St. Patrick’s (Victoria) 

Pastoral Care Outreach Training Session 2:  

 Listening and Communica�on and Mental Health 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  

The Knights of Columbus would again like to thank everyone 
who supported our annual Charity Appeal Ticket sales. We 
are pleased to announce that we had a local winner in the Ear-
ly Bird Draws. Richard Deakin of Duncan won $1,000.  This 
was recently presented to him.  The full list of winners may 
be viewed at the website: http://www.vcn.bc.ca/kofcdraw/ 

 

We recently purchased a wheelchair from the Canadian 
Wheelchair Foundation. Since 2003, the Knights of Columbus 
have sponsored the delivery of tens of thousands of wheel-
chairs to people in need all over the world, showing exempla-
ry compassion, generosity, and dedication to bringing mobili-
ty to those in need.  
 

The General Council Meeting for March has been moved 

to 7:30 p.m. Wednesday, March 15th. so as not to conflict 

with the Parish Mission. 

 

2017 Bishop’s Gala - May 6, 2017 
The Bishop’s Gala Team is seeking dona2ons of goods and 

services for the Silent Auc2on such as gi< cer2ficates for res-

taurants, travel, accommoda2on, spas, golf courses, themed 

gi< baskets, or the like. 
 

Volunteers to assist with the Silent Auc2on on the night of 

the Gala (Saturday, May 6) are also needed. If you are able to 

help, or would like to make a dona2on to the Silent Auc2on, 

please contact Char Deslippe at (250) 381-5839 or email 

bcdeslippe@shaw.ca. 
 

 

Island Catholic Schools  
will be accepCng applicaCons for the following posiCon: 
 

One Part-time (0.4) Temporary Band Teacher (Grades 5-8) at 

Queen of Angels School, Duncan BC 
 

Application forms and details are posted on   

http://cisdv.bc.ca/employment-opportunities.php 
 

Mary Carmichael, Execu2ve Assistant 

Island Catholic Schools 
 

mcarmichael@cisdv.bc.ca 

250-727-6893 

250-727-6879 (fax) 

Needs of the Food Bank 
If you have extra plas2c shopping bags please bring them to 

the Church next Sunday for the Food Bank or you may drop 

them off at the Food Bank. 

Thank you, Eleanore Hall 

______________________________________________ 
 



 

VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED  

FOR THIS YEAR’S  

CELEBRATION OF HOLY WEEK AND THE TRIDUUM  

 
MANY OF OUR FAITHFUL PARISHIONERS HAVE NEEDED TO STEP DOWN  FROM  

ACTIVELY VOLUNTEERING HELPING TO MAKE THESE OCCASIONS HONOURED AND SPECIAL.  

IT IS TIME FOR NEW FOLKS TO TAKE ON SOME OF THESE ROLES AND RESPONSIBILITIES.  

THIS IS OUR PARISH AND WE CAN’T DO IT WITHOUT YOU!   

I AM PARTICULARLY HOPING THAT SOME OF OUR YOUTH AND YOUNG ADULTS  

WILL STEP UP TO THE CHALLENGE.  

THERE WILL BE EXPERIENCED PEOPLE TO HELP  

YOU LEARN WHAT NEEDS TO BE DONE.  

SO PLEASE SERIOUSLY CONSIDER TAKING ON ONE OR MORE OF THESE ROLES: 

 
 

 Creative Environment    This includes preparing the Church, Sanctuary and Altar of 
        Repose for each of the special services. 
 
 Enacting the Living Word of God  This will take place during the Easter Vigil 
 
 Leaders of Procession    This is for Psalm Sunday weekend Masses 
 
 Adult Altar Servers     Training will be provided 
 
 Musician and Singers    Even if you can only help at this time of year, you are most 
        needed 
 
 Behind the Scenes     Numerous roles from costuming to helping with lighting 
 
 

If you have helped in the past and are willing to do so again this year, please don’t assume we know that.  I 

would very much appreciate it if ALL persons willing to consider helping would contact me at your very 

earliest convenience. I thank you in advance for considering this call to enhance your parish’s celebrations 

at this our most Holy time of the year. 
 

Sincerely, 

Cassandra Barfield  

250-715-6229 

barfield@shaw.ca 


